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Coggin College of Business  
Spring 2019 All-College Meeting Minutes   

Friday, April 19 
12:00 – 2:15 pm 

 
1. Welcome - Dean Mark Dawkins 

Dean Dawkins welcomed CCB faculty and staff to the meeting. He introduced Marlynn 
Jones, Director of Equal Opportunity and Inclusion, to present the resources and duties 
her department does at UNF.  
 

2. Announcements 
The Spring Hooding Ceremony will be held Friday, April 27 in the Robinson Theater. 
Commencement will be held at 12:30 pm at the UNF Arena. Dean Dawkins also 
encouraged faculty to use the CCB Speakers Bureau for classes and clubs.   
 

3. Award Recognitions 
Dean Dawkins thanked the Ad Hoc Committee (Mina Baliamoune, Tim Bell, Dag 
Naslund, and David Swanson for their recommendations for the Traynham Endowed 
Professorship.  These professorships will start July 1, 2019. 
 

�x Dr. Andres Gallo – Traynham Endowed Professorship in Service 
�x Dr. Oliver Schnusenberg – Traynham Endowed Professorship in Teaching 

   The following faculty were also recognized by UNF in 2018-19: 

�x Dr. Timothy Bell – High Impact Research 
�x Dr. Madeline Zavodny – First time submitting a grant  
�x Janice Donaldson – One Million in Research Funding  
�x Dr. Pingying Zhang – Outstanding Undergraduate Teaching Award  
�x Dr. Paul Fadil – Outstanding Faculty Service  
�x Dr. Mary Beal – Outstanding Graduate Teaching Award  

 
4. Approval of Minutes- The minutes from the October 5, 2018 Fall All College Meeting 

will be distributed electronically for a vote. 
  

5. Committees with Voting Items:  
Graduate Curriculum (Chair Steven Williamson): 
�x Reham Eltantawy proposed an addition of a pre-existing elective to the Marketing 

Concentration. Motion carries. 
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10. Graduate Programs Update 
o MBA/MSM (Dawn  Russell) 

�x There are 22 students enrolled in the Fidelity onsite MBA, and 4 of these students 
are participating in study abroad.  

�x Orientation will be held on May 9.  
�x Phase five of the APC for the Master of Science in Logistics and Supply Chain 

Management will be heard at the faculty association. There needs to be a quorum 
to vote. Late May is the target deadline for applications.  

�x Currently there are 463 MBA active students and 223 MSM active students.   
o MA cc (David Jaeger) 

�x The MAcc program is expanding rapidly and there are 102 students in the 
program with some classes at capacity.   

 
11. Accreditation Update 

�x Both the business school and accounting program have been reaccredited for five 
years.  

 
12. Flagship Programs Update 

o IB Flagship (Andres Gallo) 
�x This was the second highest year for students participating in study abroad. Dr. 

Gallo thanked Dr. Zhang for help with the IB workshops.  
�x More than 20 CCB faculty participated in study abroad program in 2018-19.   
�x Currently IB is working on five new exchange agreements and the Flagship 

Program continues to look to diversify.  
o T&L Flagship (Dawn Russell)  

�x The Master of Science in Logistics and Supply Chain Management will start in 
August. 

�x The T&L Advisory Council met in March.  
�x There are two new T&L scholarships and T&L 
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